Minutes of the Finance Committee

March 20, 2007

In attendance: FinCom members Hayes, Meunier, Nash, and Walsh. Chair Meunier re-opened the meeting from March 5, 2007, at 7:08 p.m.

Minutes of 2/26/07 and 3/05/07 FinCom Meetings


After determining that a quorum was present from each of the two meetings, Chair Meunier first made the motion to approve the minutes of the 2/26/07 meeting as written. Mr.Hayes seconded, and the minutes were unanimously approved. Mr.Meunier then motioned to accept the minutes of the 3/05/07 meeting as written. Ms.Walsh seconded, and these minutes were also unanimously approved.

Reserve Fund Transfer Requests


Request #07-21 was from John Mickola (Library) for $3,154.63 to pay for furnace repairs that were necessitated from damages incurred during the power outages during the ice storm in January. FinCom had tabled this request at the meeting on March 5th, looking for some more information. The Library is submitting an insurance claim and hopes to recover this money, but the claim might take months and the bill needs to be paid now. In light of this explanation, Mr.Meunier made the motion to approve the transfer as requested. Mr. Nash seconded, and the request was unanimously approved

 
Request #07-23 was from Police Chief Lundin for $202.51 to be transferred into the Police Expenses line to pay a UNITIL electric bill. There was still $465.55 in the Fuel/electric line, which the Chief planned to use along with the $202.51 to pay the entire bill totaling $668.06. It was decided to approve the request, but to transfer it into the Fuel/Electric line rather than the Police Expenses line. This bill would zero out the line, and be of use in tracking fuel/electricity costs more easily. Future bills for oil or electricity will go directly to the reserve fund during this fiscal year.  Mr.Meunier made the motion to approve the request with the changes made pending BOS approval. Ms.Walsh seconded, and the transfer request was unanimously approved.


FinCom approval was needed for another transaction that had been tabled during the March 5th meeting. This transaction was a transfer between lines in the Recycling Station budget. The original request, RCTS#1, was for $1,050. The request had been modified and was now for $2,100. This change was made because it was realized that there would be 2 bi-monthly payments, rather than one payment. Because it was a transfer between lines and not a reserve fund request, Mr.Meunier motioned to approve the request pending BOS approval. Mr.Nash seconded, and the request was unanimously approved. Since there still was a request for the original transfer of $1,050.00, Mr.Hayes made the motion to disapprove this request, and Mr.Meunier seconded. This request was unanimously disapproved, due to the fact that it was superceded by the new request for $2,100.00.

FinCom Mailbox


Included in the FinCom mailbox and now on file in the FinCom meeting room:

· Copy of letter from Police Chief Lundin forecasting a deficit of $6000 for FY07

· March 2007 issue of The Beacon
· Letter from Daniel Harju (Cemetery Commission) regarding operations and services provided by the cemeteries

· Notice of NMRSD School Committee meeting on March 26, 2007 at 7:30p.m.

· Town of Ashby Expense Reports as of 3/05/07 and 3/16/07

· Town of Ashby Valuation and Tax Summary for FY2007 prepared by the Board of Assessors

· Preliminary FY2008 assessment information packet for NMRSD

Joint Meeting with the Board of Selectmen (8:03 p.m.)


FinCom moved over to the BOS meeting room to continue budget talks from March 5, 2007 that were held with the BOS and various department heads. Representing the BOS were Mr.Houle, Mr.McMurray, and Mr.Woolacott. Linda Sanders began the meeting by announcing that there were new numbers from Monty Tech, NMRSD, and a new (slightly higher) figure for Health Insurance. The good news was that the Monty Tech Assessment was about $50,000 less than anticipated, and the numbers for both the NMRSD Debt Service and Transportation Assessment were lower by about $42,000. Added to the surplus that remained at the end of the last budget session, there was now about $125,000 that could be added back into the FY2008 budget.


The group began to look at specific lines to beef up or to restore. It was decided to add $5000 to the Reserve Fund, bringing it up to $45,000. The Town Hall Clerical line had $4,532 restored to it. The Library Maintenance line was beefed up to $3,000. 

Ms.Sanders kept track of the additions on her computer, projection the budget on the big screen for all to follow. 


There was a discussion as to what to offer NMRSD. They were still looking for Ashby to give a figure that was $400,000 over the minimum assessment. While no one present felt that this was a realistic number to even consider, it was felt that Ashby should show support of the school system by offering something more than the minimum assessment, since $42,000 had come back to Ashby due to lower Debt and Transportation costs. It was agreed that if we gave the school 2.5 % over the minimum (about $63,000), this would be feasible for the Town to handle and a show of support for the school system.


At this point, there was about $30,000 left in the budget as a surplus, and Mr.Meunier stated that no more should be added back into lines at this point. There was general concurrence on that opinion and the budget discussion was closed.

 
( Mr.Nash, Clerk, had to leave at this point. The group was going to look at the Warrant Articles briefly, but minutes by the clerk ended before this discussion at 9:37 p.m.)

Respectfully submitted,

Christopher Nash, Clerk

